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TOWN OF MANSURA 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

DECEMBER 9, 2024 

The Mayor and Board of Alderman of the Town of Mansura met on Monday, December 9, 2024, at six 

o'clock. 

The meeting opened with a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Present: Mayor Kenneth Pickett, Alderman Bruce Jackson, Glenn McKinley, Alderwoman Judy 

James and Judy Bazert. 

Absent: Roderick Perry 

Paster John from Life Point Community Church addressed the Mayor and Board of Alderman about 

buying a culvert and getting the town to install it in on the second driveway on Tony Roy Road. 

Mr. Thomas David from Pan American Engineers presented the Mayor and Board of Alderman with 

the engineer's report on water system improvements, Splash Pad, Bayou Lacombe, and sewer 

treatment plant improvements (chlorine room). He also stated that the Defosse House grant is for a 

total of $27 thousand. The mayor will look into getting quotes to start repairs. 

Motioned by Bruce Jackson, seconded by Glenn Mckinley and unanimously carried to accept and 

adopt the minutes of the November 18, 2024, meeting. 

Motioned by Bruce Jackson, seconded by Glenn McKinley and unanimously carried to approve 

November bills for payment. 

Motioned by Judy Bazert, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to accept and adopt 

ordinance No: 11-18-24 Peddler's License. Effective immediately, a fee of $75.00 will be required 

for all Peddler's License for the Town of Mansura. 

The financial statement for November was viewed by the town council. 

General fund, Sales 01, and Sales 02 were compared to budget. 

Alderwoman Judy James informed the Mayor and Board of Alderman about the Christmas Tree 

Lighting event on December 15, 2024, from 5pm-6pm. The Martin Luther King Program will be on 

January 20, 2024, at 3pm. 

Fire Chief Bruce Jeansonne addressed the Mayor and Board of Alderman with some updates from 

the Mansura Fire Department. 

Motioned by Judy Bazert, seconded by Judy James and unanimously carried having no further 

business, th - a.L*Io.Ias adjourned. 

s/Kayla Bannister, Town Clerk 


